
Each of the Purple, Arc Latin and Terres en Villes 
networks sent the European Commission their position 
about the Green Paper on Territorial Cohesion. As the 
inter-network’s seminar did not take place, this docu-
ment was the occasion to debate on their respective 
point of views.

In the mid-time, the Arco Latino chose to change its func-
tioning. The General Assembly, that took place in Turino 
on February, the 20th, decided to extend its network to all 
Mediterranean states. It was also decided to create four 
speci�c committees: social cohesion, territorial cohesion, 
economic cohesion, Mediterranean cooperation. Eliane 
Giraud for Purple and Serge Bonnefoy for Terres en Villes 
attended this General Assembly. The inter-network the-
mes are from now the concern of the territorial cohesion 
committee lead by the General Council of Aude (France). 

Next meetings: 
The General Assembly of Purple in April, Conference of 
Partenalia and Arco Latino on the territorial cohesion on 
the 8th of April in Turin, the General Assembly of Terres en 
Villes in June.
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Conference on the intermediary local authorities and 
territorial cohesion
This conference initiated by the network Partenalia, in 
collaboration with Arco Latino, will take place on 8th 

April in Turin. The aim is to carry on with the debate on 
territorial cohesion during a political conference gathe-
ring political o�cials from the intermediary local autho-
rities.
The event will be divided into 3 parts:

- territorial cohesion from the point of view of local 
authorities,

- territorial experiences,
- conclusions.

General Assembly : Aix-en-Provence will host the next 
Terres en Villes General Assembly. The event includes a 
�eld trip and a seminar on the topic of �Periurban agri-
culture and Environment Round Table�.

Côme Molin succeeds Augustin Bultel as Terres en Villes 
«chargØ de mission». We thank Augustin for all the work 
he has done!

The General Assembly, April 2nd and 3rd, Lille
Regional Council of Nord-Pas de Calais holds the Gene-
ral Assembly about �what policy for peri-urban agricul-
ture?� which will take place in Lille on 2nd and 3rd April.

Following a �rst part addressing local issues, 3 confer-
ences will be organised on the following themes: how 
to stimulate local markets for agricultural products, how 
to support emergence of innovative income for farmers 
and how to promote cordial interaction between rural 
and urban people.

http://developing-periurban-projects.eu  
Since its creation at the Forum of Lyon CharbonniŁres 
and the signing of the Stockholm protocol, DPP has 
aimed at promoting and developing transnational pro-
jects on the peri-urban theme. 

This action is based on two tools: internet and extranet 
resources and the newsletter.
The website, recently updated, gives to each partner an 
access to receive and send information about European 
projects. A next update will make it more attractive.
The newsletter structure has been changed: it classi�es 
projects according to the 4 quadrants of Purple Planet: 
Planning, Production, Neighbours and Environment.
To improve these tools and promote a better interaction 
between us, do not hesitate to give us information or re-
marks.

Project being studied: 
The �rst meeting gathering all peri-urban leader territo-
ries before the end of 2009.




